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Lancashire Archery Association 

Junior Newsletter August 2008

It’s been a busy and successful season for the Lancashire Juniors. Firstly in April we once again challenged a junior team from Cheshire and retained the trophy. Our recurve boys (Jack Grogan, Sam Douglas, Nathaniel Wadsworth and Danny Williams) and compound girls (Lauren Mayor, Abigail Higson) teams won and the final totals meant we won the overall trophy. Chris Oldham claimed a Northern Counties record for the 70m distance. Thanks again to all of you who turned out to shoot. 

In May we had representatives shooting for the Northern Counties against East Midlands. Chris Oldham and Abigail Higson were part of the winning compound team and Toryn Dalton and Connie Hartley also shot. Abigail claimed the Northern Counties 10m record. 

In June the Lancashire Junior Championships was well attended and we must once again thank Rochdale for the use of their facilities and the work they put in to support us. Congratulations to all the winners and those who claimed awards or improved on their previous scores. A special mention must go to Connie Hartley who is now both Junior and Senior Lancashire champion. Next year’s Junior Championships will be in Sunday 28th June when our Lady Paramount will be Katie Ostick and Lord Patron Chris Oldham, both of whom will have retired from the junior team as they will be 18. If your club would like to be the hosts please let me know as soon as possible. 

The following week (July) was the Junior National Fita Star and Junior National Championships. Once again juniors from Lancashire were successful.  Connie Hartley was invited to represent England in the Home Nations match on the Saturday. Individually Lauren Mayor won the under 13 girls’  compound and Chris Oldham was 2nd in the U18 boys’ compound. On the Sunday (National Championships) both Lauren and Chris won their respective age groups and our compound team (Lauren Mayor, Chris Oldham, Chris Barlow and Samantha Clayton) were just beaten into 2nd place by Yorkshire. Our recurve team were 12th of the 25 counties with a team. These are the best results we have had for a long time.

 In August a small number of juniors were at the Lancashire Clout Championships in Maghull. Jack Grogan claimed a national record for the single clout (recurve) and Katie Ostick (barebow) and Lauren Mayor (compound) claimed national double clout records. 

I know there have been Lancashire juniors at many other shoots during the outdoor season and that between them there have been an impressive number of claims for national, regional and county records, Rose and Tassel Awards and FITA stars and personal improvements in scores achieved. Well done to all who have shot and remember to say thank you to all the parents and club members who have supported you and made your shooting possible.

Squad sessions for this winter are now being arranged. The final makeup of squad has not yet been decided, so if you are interested please return the form at the end of this newsletter. As numbers showing interest in squad have grown steadily it may be necessary to do some pre-selection based on the information you provide before invitations are sent out, but I hope we can continue to invite all those who are interested. Please remember that if you come to the squad sessions you are expected to work as well as have fun and to listen to and try out the advice given which may mean you trying something new or different. If you haven’t been to squad before or know of others in your club who may be interested please get them to fill in the form as well. I am sure there are many good juniors out there who I don’t know about and who could represent the county well.

You also need to return the form if you wish to be considered for the county team for the 5 Counties Match. This year the match will be on Saturday 4th October in Penrith. I appreciate that this journey asks a big commitment from your parents so, if you know you will not be able to travel to Penrith on this date, please also let me know. This will help make the selection process is as efficient as possible and mean that time is not wasted ringing people who aren’t available. Ruling yourself out for this competition will not in any way count against you for future team or squad selection. 

Let me know if there’s anything you want me to put in the Newsletter. If you send me an e-mail I’ll send you your own copy of the Newsletter so that you are sure of getting any information you need about junior archery in the county - lancashirejuniors@yahoo.co.uk
Good shooting,

Helen

Lancashire Archery Association
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Are you interested in representing Lancashire as a member of the Junior Archery Team? You need to be available, should you be selected, on Saturday 4th October 2008 and be able to travel to Penrith.

If so you need to send me some information about yourself and your scores this year.

Please also fill in this form if you wish to be considered for Junior Squad.

Please complete both pages of  the form below and return it to:

Helen Woodcock, 34 Huddersfield road, Diggle, Oldham OL3 5NT by 15th September 2008 or e-mail to lancashirejuniors@yahoo.co.uk .

Name: 






Date of birth: 




Address: 











GNAS number: 



Club: 





Bow type: 







Phone: 







e-mail: 









I wish to be considered for (*please delete as appropriate):

*LAA Junior team on 4th October and Junior Squad

*LAA Junior squad only (not able to travel to Penrith) 

Please list your best scores for this year for Bristols and Metrics. If you haven’t shot enough of the long rounds please put in other scores which include your longest distance.

Date
Round
Place
Score



















































 Archer’s signature: 








Parent’s signature: 














